
  LUNCARTY, REDGORTON & MONEYDIE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 24 January 2023, 
commenced at 19:30
PRESENT
 
George Black (GB) – Chair

Frank Stevenson (FS), Vice Chair

Elizabeth Comrie (EC)

Moira Hutchison (MH)
Iain Mathieson (IM) 
APOLOGIES
Councillor G Laing (GL)

Councillor I James (IJ)

IN ATTENDANCE
John Andrews

Councillor C McLaren (CMcL)

Number of public attending:  5
Chair opened meeting and welcomed everyone to the meeting.  GB said a few words relating to Alistair Godfrey who was an Associate Member who passed away at the beginning of December 2022.  Alistair will be sadly missed by everyone and in particular his knowledge of all things environmental was vast. 
1.      APOLOGIES
 
Apologies were received from Councilor Laing and Councillor James.
2.
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
 
The 22 November 2022 Minutes approved by Moira Hutchison and seconded by Iain Mathieson,
3. MATTERS OUTSTANDING
i) GB advised he has not received a response from Daryl McKeown, PKC Roads Department.  He would try again as various outstanding roads issues including, calming measures, pedestrian crossing, and the flyover bridge.  Action:  GB to chase up.
ii) The Main Road had been resurfaced, however some dips and a bit of pooling on the road at Kirkhill Drive.  Action:  GB to chase up.
iii) This matter regarding the bus stops at Denmarkfield was discussed and  Councillor McLaren agreed to take this forward in the absence of Councillor James.  Action:  CMcL

iv) Pedestrian bridge over A9 – no update.  Action:  EC to e-mail GL to see if he has an update in light of a meeting he attended.  Action:  CMcL will also write to Scottish Parliament.
4. 
COMMUNITY POLICE UPDATE
 

No Police representation and no update received.  
It was noted cars are entering and leaving the restricted zone at the school.  Same cars all the times.  It was also noted Permits are not being enforced.  

Member of public noted two electric motorbikes in Langlands Park on Saturday evening and Sunday afternoon – doing wheelies over the football pitch.  Another member of public advised he had reported a suspicious person in Westfield, it took some time and a few telephone calls before the Police finally arrived.  

It seems calls to the Police are being filtered to decide if urgent or not.
5.      ROADS

Defects in Marshall Road and Marshall Way have been reported.  It was noted 3 hire vehicles repaired 3 potholes on a Saturday and by the Monday one repair had popped out.  Taypark Road/Coates Drive had pothole repairs done towards the end of 2022, these did not last long and are now worse.  It was noted the depth of a hole has increased from 40mm to 60 mm for immediate repair.
Restructuring work will be undertaken at Moneydie Crossroads (C408) from 27 February to 31 March 2023 as new drainage will be installed.  It was noted the road between Letham Crossroads towards the new bridge floods again, this had remedial works undertaken but this now needs to be looked at again.

Member of public asked about the adoption of roads within Bertha Park development.  It was felt a partial adoption the road, could be undertaken as each section is complete.  The whole development will not be fully complete for some time. The road adoption process is very lengthy.  Springfield have been slow in arranging for the grit bins to be refilled.  Residents of Bertha Park felt they were not receiving value for money regarding their council Tax.  
It was noted Millers House Builders were about to leave the area.  When asked if the company had contributed any Community benefit for the area.  It was felt no.  Action:  CMcL to see if she could investigate a bit further.
Member of public asked about the horse signs which were supposed to have been erected approx 4 years ago underneath the Three Bridges on the old A9. This has never happened and whilst signs had been erected in fields where the horses are located, someone has taken them down.  The cars travel very fast on this stretch of road.  It was suggested they contact British Horse Society to see what assistance they may be able to provide.  Action:  CMcL
It was also noted VAS signage is to be erected in Marshall Way fairly soon.

6.
(a)      PLANNING UPDATE
No new planning applications.  Still waiting to hear the outcome of Kinvaid application of which is currently with Scottish Ministers on appeal.  It was noted roof trusses are now stored in a barn on site.  However a building warrant would be required before anything could be done.
(b) TREASURERS REPORT
Currently we have £662.00 in the bank.
7. CORRESPONDENCE
EC advised notification received from: 

SSEN Transmissions regarding an upgrade project for the East Coast the compound will be situated near Edzell. 
The Denmarkfield Rewilding Group advised they have an Internship opportunity available.  IM also advised the Denmarkfield Rewilding Group are looking for volunteers for planting fruit trees on Saturday 28 January 2023.
Reference Group meeting will take place on Wednesday 25 January 2023 for Health & Social Care Service Users via Zoom.  
8. ACTIVE TRAVEL ROUTE – STANLEY/LUNCARTY

The recent meeting scheduled did not go ahead however it has been noted during the winter weather the water in the burn was much higher than usual which will mean a slightly higher bridge will need to be considered.
9. CORE PATH

No Update.  Currently no evidence of ongoing work at Cramflat.  It was noted a replacement post has not been installed as it has been sawn off at the base twice.
10. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Member of public asked whether Perth & Kinross Council have Dog Wardens.  Dog Wardens are employed, however, it is not easy catching the offenders and thought you needed a witness and photographs.  Action:  CMcL to contact Dog Warden

Littering is a problem within Bertha Park in particular with secondary school children in the play park during their lunch break.  It was noted mothers do not take their children to the play park during lunch breaks.  Asked if the extra 20p charge to bottles for refund due to be introduced later this year if this might help in any way, thought unlikely.  A new takeaway shop is due to open soon, which could increase the amount of litter.

Residents pay factor fees and most of this spent on littering.  Could Community Wardens be encouraged to visit the area at lunchtime to try to see if some of the litter issues could be resolved?
More children locally are now attending Bertha Park as more and more residents move in but still a lot from outlying areas.

At a recent Bertha Park Residents Committee Meeting (next meeting will be held on 12 February 2023 feeding into our meeting on 28 February 2023).  They agreed to be part of the Luncarty, Redgorton & Moneydie Community Council. They have two Facebook groups. 
Member of public advised she had received communication from BAM Nuttall in relation to the list of jobs on their list which includes weed clearance on the path in Redgorton area. 

It was noted BAM will commence work at the Luncarty Tennis Court soon.
Member of public advised felling and clearing of trees at the bus stop on the Redgorton side are due to commence soon.
11.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
· 28 February 2023.
(Meeting closed at 21.00)


